
Kenai Peninsula Borough 
Community & Fiscal Projects 

MEMORANDUM 

TO: Brent Johnson, Assembly President 
Members, Kenai Peninsula Borough Assembly 

THRU: Charlie Pierce, Mayor 
Brandi Harbaugh, Finance Director 

FROM: Rachel Chaffee, Community & Fiscal Projects Manager 
Sean Kelley, Borough Attorney 

DATE: August 9, 2022 

RE: LAYDOWN Amendment to Ordinance 2021-19-50, Accepting and 
Appropriating the Opioid Settlement Funds and Establishing the Opioid 
Settlement Fund Grant Program (Mayor) 

On May 31, 2022, the Borough received Opioid Settlement Funds in the amount 
of $29,167.84 from the State of Alaska.  At the time this ordinance was introduced, 
the Borough’s proportionate share of the Opioid Settlement Funds was unknown.  
This amendment is being submitted to specify the amount of the funds received. 

[Please note the bold underlined language is new and the capitalized language 
in brackets is to be deleted.] 

Amend the seventh whereas clause, as follows:

[WHEREAS,  based on currently available information it is anticipated that
the Borough will receive, at a minimum, approximately $45,916 a year
annually for the next 18 years; and]

Amend Section 1, as follows:

SECTION 1.   That $29,167.84  in opioid settlement funds are accepted 
and appropriated to account 271.94910.OPD22.49999, for use for the 
Opioid Settlement Fund Grant Program.  

Your consideration is appreciated. FINANCE DEPARTMENT 
FUNDS/ACCOUNT VERIFIED 

Account:     271.94910.OPD22.49999 

Amount:      $29,167.84 

By:  ___________     Date: ____________________ 


